Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: early years funding
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

Local Authority funding for free entitlement for two, three and four-year-olds

Financial year 2020/21

1. Did you have any underspend or overspend in the early years block for in 2020/21?

2. Please provide information about any underspend in the early years block for two-year-old places in 2020/21 including the amount of any underspend and what actions, if any, were agreed relating to this underspend.

OR:

Please provide information about any overspend in the early years block for two-year-old places in 2020/21 including the amount of any overspend and what actions, if any, were agreed relating to this overspend.

3. Please provide information about any underspend in the early years block for three and four-year-old places in 2020/21 including the amount of any underspend and what actions, if any, were agreed relating to this underspend.

OR:

Please provide information about any overspend in the early years block for three and four-year-old places in 2020/21 including the amount of any overspend and what actions, if any, were agreed relating to this overspend.

Answer:

The DfE have recently announced (in November 2021) the final early years’ block allocations for 2020/21.
As a result, Leicester City Council had a final total underspend of £416k compared to a final allocation of £23.423m. The underspend was previously estimated at £347k and this figure was presented to Schools Forum 2020/21 out-turn report in June 2021.
The final underspend is comprised of £379k for 3 and 4 year olds, £68k for 2 year olds and an overspend of £31k for pupil premium and Disability Access Fund.
Underspends are consolidated into the Local Authority’s overall Dedicated Schools Grant reserves. 
Similarly, any overspends in the early years’ block do not result in clawback of funding for providers in future years.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
